
SHINKI NEWS NO. 19 / MARCH 2020



Contents
Shinki News No. 19 / March 2020

Page 03 /	Soke’s Word (M. D. Nakajima)

Page 08 /	Minutes of the examination board 
	 and the trainers committee

Page 13 /	Seminar reports

Page 18 /	Promotions (November 16, 2019 – February 12, 2020)

Page 21 /	Seminars (2020)

Page 23 /	Imprint

Contents 02

SHINKI NEWS NO. 19



Soke’s Word
Text: Michael Daishiro Nakajima
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B 
udo not only includes technical and intellectual training for yourself, 
but also an open eye for society. You should not only try to improve 

yourself, but also the surrounding society. This means that we should look 
at shortcomings in society and the needs of the less fortunate and try to 
improve as much as possible. I am not talking primarily about politics, but 
about humanitarian and moral commitment as Budo people. And if we 
do not have open eyes and leave the matter to the so-called public, a lot of 
injustice can also happen - even in democratic and rule-of-law societies 
like Japan or Germany.

There have been a number of recent cases in Japan where serious, flawed 
investigations have been uncovered that resulted in the death penalty for 
the defendants, and fortunately were later revised prior to enforcement.

Similar cases also occurred in Germany, even if the punishment was “only” 
life-long. In a murder case, the suspect had been removed from the line of 
sight of the investigation because it was a police officer. As a result, another 
person was accused. Fortunately, this person was later completely proven 
innocent.

Now I would like to describe a specific case from Marburg in detail, which 
has to do with the current discussion about migration.

An Algerian, by the name of Fatima - adopted after the death of her 
parents by a Salafist uncle, was to be forcibly married to a much older man 
than his third wife. But she loved another man named Tarek. Fatima and 
Tarek decided to flee together. That’s why Tarek gave up his successful 

workshop. They came to Germany via Spain and France in 2011 - before 
the big wave of refugees in 2015. They cannot go back to Algeria because 
Fatima brought great shame on her family in the eyes of their family and 
uncle. If she were to return, she would be threatened with total social 
ostracism; but above all, subject to an honor killing. Tarek was reported 
in absentia for kidnapping and sentenced by Fatima’s family. If he were to 
return, he would be arrested immediately at the airport and would go to 
prison for about ten years. At first, they tried to gain a foothold here with-
out applying for asylum, but it did not last long. When they subsequently 
applied for asylum, it was already 2015 and the much criticized “wave of 
refugees” was a big topic in Germany. As a result - this decision is contro-
versial - the Maghreb countries were declared safe countries of origin, even 
though Germans have received a partial travel warning to travel to these 
countries. As a result, the family, which now had two children - the third 
on the way - was to be deported. Despite legal objections and petitions, 
this deportation should have taken place in January 2019. At this point, 
Fatima was in the eighth month of a high-risk pregnancy.

During a night-and-fog operation, the officers woke up the family in their 
temporary accommodation and even found it necessary to kick the door 
in. If the Algerian pilot had not had the courage and refused to take off 
with the pregnant woman on board, this deportation would have been 
successful, despite the fact that children, as well as pregnant women, are 
legally worthy of protection in Hesse. However, they could not return to 
their accommodation afterwards, especially since neighbors took every-
thing that was not tied down, due to the destroyed door.
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Here, Dr. Anna Radke, who had previously taught language classes to the 
refugees, took the entire family, now five, into her 4-room condominium. 
And they have been living there for a good year now!

How do we know all this exactly? Frau Dr. Radke is now the new tenant of 
our youngest son, who moved out of the large apartment building in which 
she also lives. The 79-year-old needs a small place, but it shouldn’t be too 
far from “her” family. Who could blame her for that? When we helped our 
son move, we learned about all of this. And since then, the fate of these 
people has moved us.

The commitment of this remarkable woman and that of the local support 
group is exemplary. That is the wonderfully strong side of German civil 
society. In my opinion, such people are modern samurai.

But it’s not that this is a happy ending. The family is still in danger of being 
deported. All those involved are now suffering severely from this enor-
mous psychological pressure. The children must be described as trauma-
tized. Just two months ago, a family from Kosovo was deported during the 
night in the same town of Marburg, although the process was still ongoing 
to see whether a child in the family was given the right to stay due to 
severe diabetes, for which insulin is truly needed!

If I did nothing now and if the family of Fatima and Tarek were deported 
again and handed over to a very dark fate, I would be guilty as a person 
and especially as a Budo person. Both Susanne and I have already sup-
ported the ongoing petition by writing to the Petitions Committee of the 
Hessian Parliament. Although the support group in Marburg does a lot 
more for the family, the decision is still open. There are still a few facets 
to this story, which I do not want to describe in detail here, but would be 
happy to pass on if requested.

The case of this family is special because it does not involve a war refugee 
or a political victim. But tolerance for humanitarian reasons seems abso-
lutely necessary to us, if only because of the three children, who are threat-
ened with living a life in social ostracism and with no future prospects in 
their parents’ homeland. The parents even have job offers in Marburg and 
could immediately take responsibility for themselves if they were given a 
work permit.

What kind of society do we want to live in? Is it primarily about political 
calculation and legal regulations? Or is it about people !?

If you would like to find out more and get involved, I provide you a few 
links below, from which you can see the enormous effort; e.g., Dr. Kurt 
Bunked who heads the helper circle in Marburg-Coelbe.
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Remarks
The links:
About the Kosovo family:
https://mittelhessischer-landbote.de/data/documents/Abschiebung-Lahn-
tal.pdf

About the Algerian family:
https://mittelhessischer-landbote.de/data/documents/Landbo-
te-2020-01-30.pdf

https://mittelhessischer-landbote.de/data/documents/Frauen-solidari-
sch-2020-01-25.pdf

Petition Content:
“Fatima Abidi, Gisselberger Str. 2, 35037 Marburg
PETITION
In order to protect myself and my family, I ask that you allow us to stay in 
Germany and that you contribute to the family’s livelihood through work.

As I described in detail in my life report (attachment), in 2008 I fled to a 
Salafist family from a forced marriage with a considerably older man (who 
already has a wife and children) together with my future husband Tarek 
Ramdani, whom my family did not consider to be my husband and did not 
accept him to be my husband. When my family found out about my es-
cape, they filed a kidnapping charge against Tarek Ramdani, which means 
that if he were deported to Algeria, he would face 15 years in prison. And I 
would be required to hand over my children (illegal according to Algerian 
law) to my family, which means certain death for all of us.

My illness/depression (report attached) is a reaction to the years of exis-
tential fear and most recently through an attempted deportation in the 
8th month of my pregnancy, which was only thwarted because the pilot 
showed courage and refused to take me, an extremely pregnant woman. 
Since then, I have been suffering from a flashback of events; and my daugh-
ter Mirel, 4, (who is already severely traumatized, certificate attached) has a 
bed-wetting problem, a typical reaction to traumatization in children.

In addition to this imminent danger to life and limb, I have also moved 
far away from my home country and have also integrated linguistically 
into Germany: an adoption by a German, Ms. Dr. Anna Elissa Radke, is 
almost complete. And I now live with my family in the apartment of these 
Germans, who took on the mother role for me and the grandmother role 
for my children. We all speak German to each other. Therefore, I can start 
an apprenticeship as a hairdresser soon after the birth of my third child 
(end of March), for which I already have been promised. In addition, I had 
worked in a hairdressing salon in my home country for many years, but 
this is not recognized as training in Germany.”

Dr. Kurt Bunke wrote the following to the members of the Hessian 
Parliament:
“Unfortunately, one year after the failed deportation, nothing decisive 
has changed in any direction. Ms. Radke is still solely responsible for the 
accommodation of the family at Gisselbergerstrasse 2. Tarek Ramdani still 
does not have a work permit and is still not allowed to acquire a German 
driving license. Accommodation costs and work permits are the respon-
sibility of the university town of Marburg, a driving license is the respon-
sibility of the Marburg-Biedenkopf district. However, neither is solely 
responsible. In the background is the file situation managed by the Central 
Immigration Office in Giessen with its numerous internal contradictions. 
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You can find more about this in the two articles cited. If something does 
not happen soon, the matter will be dealt with through economic, physical, 
and psychological annihilation of Fatima Abidis, Tarek Ramdanis, and 
Anna Radkes. I don’t just write this. I know what I’m saying. New politi-
cal initiatives are needed. Lord High Mayor, Dr. Thomas Spies and First 
District Representative Marian Zachow are of good will. But it seems to me 
that humanity has overriding limits at the local and state level.”

Dr. Kurt Bunke wrote to me:
Dear Mr. Daishiro Nakajima,

I am happy to comply with your request for information, which was sent to 
me by Ms. Radke. The Petitions Committee of the Hessian state parliament 
has a petition for Fatima that deserves every possible support. As long as 
this petition is open, protection against deportation exists. The addressee 
of your supporting letter would therefore be:
Hessian state parliament
Petitions Committee
Palace Square 1–3
65183 Wiesbaden

The Vice-Chair of the Petitions Committee is Ms. Heidemarie Scheuch-
Paschkewitz (Die Linke parliamentary group). She is responsible for the 
petition for Fatima Abidi. Dirk Bamberger, a CDU MP from Marburg, is a 
member of the committee. .... I would like to recommend that you inform 
both Members in advance of your letter to the Petitions Committee by 
email. Here are the addresses:
h.scheuch-paschkewitz@ltg.hessen.de
d.bamberger@ltg.hessen.de

Mail address shinkiryu@listi.jpberlin.de: 
This email address is a collective mailing list from which only the admin-
istrators * can send the message. That is Johannes Hoffmann, Susanne, and 
me. Otherwise there will be chaotic mail traffic if everyone would write 
something there. Therefore, I ask you not to send any reply or response 
to mails from the administrators to this address. Please use the email ad-
dress of the respective writer for this purpose. Since the messages mostly 
come from me, you can also use the email address info@shinkiryu.de. The 
emails there will be forwarded to me immediately. Or directly to nakajima.
shinki@gmail.com.

My other Gmail address mdnakajima43@gmail.com keeps working badly, 
and I often get the messages 10 days later. Therefore, please delete this 
email address from your contact list.
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Minutes of the meeting of the  
Examination Committee and  
Trainer Commission
Edingen, February 23, 2020, 2:00 p.m. - 4:00 p.m.

Direction: Duncan Underwood

Present: PK: Bernd Hubl, Henry Kowallik, Danijel Rolli, Duncan Underwood / TK: Birgit Bolk, Gunnar Clausen,  
Michael Danner, Helmut Theobald, Marius Trzaski, Robert Schütz, Georg Umlauf

Not present: Soke Michael Daishiro Nakajima / PK: Claudia Buder
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Birgit / Berlin and Munich
The new small group in Berlin (3 people) regularly practices all 3 disciplines.

Bernd / Wiesbaden
Daitoryu was added to the training program along with Aikido and Shinki Toho.

Gunnar / Flensburg
The group started with Shinki Toho training. For the “very northern association,“ the 
beginning is difficult, especially when there is no partner with whom you can show the 
techniques and the distance to other associations with more experienced Shinki Toho 
practitioners is quite large.

Duncan / Oldenswort
The group regularly practices all three disciplines.

Danijel / Edingen
The group grows slowly but steadily, otherwise no change.

Georg / Heidelberg
The association has several trainers and one training session per week is planned for each. In 
this situation, it is difficult to practice all three disciplines continuously.
The new hall construction project is still in preparation (gathering the required signatures). 
The group is currently “tolerated” in the old hall without a rental agreement.

Robert / Düsseldorf
The group consists of approx. 35 people, of which 8–12 practitioners meet regularly. Aikido 
is practiced primarily.

Marius / Lahnstein
All three disciplines are practiced regularly.

Michael / Uni-Gruppe Karlsruhe
The group separated from a trainer (from another aikido association) because of conflicts 
with the first exams for new students.

Henry / Dresden
About 8-12 people practice actively. There are fixed times for Shinki Toho and Aikido / 
Daitoryu.

TK TOP1: Reports from the clubs 
(critical, worth mentioning, suggestions)
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Starting point: - Soke‘s comments
The identity of our association culminates in Shinki. It is the task of the examiner commission to 
embody this center so that the students can experience it. Without this center there is no reason 
for our association to exist. Therefore, there are two reasons to recommend looking for another 
association:
•	 If someone rejects Soke or a member of the commission (trainer), about this central topic 

from the outset, or shows a consistently closed attitude towards the topic, or
•	 if someone mainly follows a different style or teacher and only remains a member of the 

Shinkiryu because of the graduation option.

Daitoryu and Shinki Toho were not added arbitrarily by Soke, but came about in his search for 
the origin of Aikido. Therefore, it would be ideal if all Shinki members also practice these 
disciplines. Except for the Dan course, there is hardly any time to talk about all three disciplines. 
The commissions should, therefore, also like to include Daitoryu and Shinki Toho in the 
exchange and discussion, although strictly speaking, they were only chosen for Aikido.

Danijel asked if there is anything below the clear focus on Shinki that connects us as a group.
Background: At the end of the 90s most courses took place in the Shinki Dojo in 
Oberkessach. The atmosphere there was perceived as a constant center of strength, which 
clearly conveys how the training works, how to deal with each other and with which posture 
you practice. In the current situation - the courses with Soke take place primarily outside 
Shinki Dojo - this effect of the joint power center is missing. So how do we find the common 
identity again and again, make sure of it and of the action afterwards?

Duncan noted that the current situation is the natural development of a style, it cannot and 
should not be turned back. Training at your own location and attending training courses 
outside - both in combination, ensures exchange and thus development.

Regular training together is a basic requirement for the internal cohesion of the group, in 
addition to this regular (verbal) exchange. That is why Duncan proposed an annual course, 

in which all three representatives of the disciplines Aikido, Daitoryu, and Shinki Toho come 
together and teach, this offering an important opportunity for finding and developing 
identity and cohesion.

Henry and Marius cite the following aspects as cornerstones for joint development in 
Shinkiryu:
•	 The common examination regulations as a basic framework,
•	 The initiative of each individual to seek the core of Shinki for themselves in spiritual life,
•	 The clear identification with the person, Nakajima Soke.

Most presenters found it difficult to narrow down our style beyond these three aspects.

There are several suggestions for maintaining contact with Japan:
•	 Danjiel gave an idea for discussion: With an increase of the annual contribution by € 5, 

reserves could be built up over a few years, from which an official trip of one or more 
representatives could be financed.

•	 Henry and Bernd offered to spend time on maintaining contacts or to combine this 
with private trips. Duncan says he plans to take care of this contact in three years (after 
retiring).

•	 Michael suggests an organized group tour for 2025, similar to the trips in 2005 and 
2015, but with the provision that the organization then has to be carried mainly by 
members of the group and not (alone) by Soke.

Regarding the external image or external impact of our association, Danijel suggested 
offering T-shirts (polo shirts, base caps) printed with our logo throughout the association.

Holger agreed to take on the organizational tasks. He needs support from Jann and / or 
Johannes for the design / concept. The coordination with the two is still pending.

PK TOP1: discussion about the definition of our style
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1)	 Adjustment of differences in the Suburi and Kata processes: video and written  
	 description do not match in some places..

Michael has worked out proposals to resolve these inconsistencies.

2)	 Georg and Michael asked about the comparison of the sword suburi and sword kata with  
	 the later added discipline Shinki Toho and their own movements.

Everyone was of the opinion that the question is justified and should be discussed with Soke.

3)	 Dealing with the requirement jump from the 6th kyu of the children‘s exams  
	 (3 techniques) to the 5th kyu of the adult exams (approx. 30 techniques)

Aspects of the discussion:
•	 The different belt colors are a great incentive for children.
•	 The fact that very few children switch to adult groups does not only depend on the 

“hurdle” of the examination program, but also on other factors such as changing from 
school to training or study.

•	 For those who are actually facing a change from a group of children to an adult, an 
individually-adapted, intermediate examination could also be taken by the respective 
trainer with great sensitivity.

A decision was postponed.

Michael will work out a written proposal to adapt the 6th Kyu exam.

Soke advocates a small number of commissioners with a clearer assignment of tasks. The 
coaching commission is a requirement of the Aikikai. From Soke‘s point of view, it would be 
better if all trainers sat together and discussed, when time allowed.

The suggestion to combine the right to vote with the proof of attended courses is described 
by Duncan as organizationally very complex and possibly not practical.

A differentiation of the electoral modalities for the examiner and the trainer commission is 
generally considered useful:

The examiner commission as a commission should be determined by experts. The right to 
vote from 1st Dan onwards is appropriate here.
The coaching commission, as the representative of the individual local groups, should be 
broader and should also be able to be elected by a wider group. It would be conceivable to set 
the eligibility to vote at a certain kyu level.

Duncan subsequently discussed with Svenja Clausen that she would take care of the online 
implementation of the choice. She will learn about the technical possibilities. The election 
will take place at the end of September 2020.

The subject requires further coordination with Soke.

PK TOP2: Update of the examination regulations

PK TOP3: elections and election modalities
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Soke‘s basic stance:
The videos are only to be viewed as a reminder. Each technique should first be experienced 
and practiced directly in training. Then you can use the video to remember.

Soke subsequently announced the following:
The video recording for Shinki-Toho-Okuden has already been completed. It will be finished 
soon. The recording for Aikido-4.-Dan will also be completed soon. The type of reference is 
still being clarified.

For 2020, the following courses have been defined as Dan exam courses:
•	 Edingen 22./23. February 2020
•	 Munich 04/05/05 July 2020
•	 Dresden 07./08. November 2020

The next Dan level course in Edingen is scheduled for 6 -7 February 2021 - Soke 
subsequently agreed to this date.

The proposal is welcomed. Danijel and Helmut agree. The appointment and coordination of 
the venue is still pending. Duncan will take over the coordination.

PK TOP4: Creation of a video for the techniques of the 4th 
Dan, Okuden recordings of the Shinki Toho

Supplement: Miscellaneous, Examination courses 2020

PK TOP5: Proposal for an annual course that is held by the 
respective representatives of the individual directions
(Daitoryu: Danijel, Shinki Toho: Helmut, Aikido: Duncan)
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Seminar Reports
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Children‘s and Youth Course
in Oberkessach / 18 - 19 May 2019
Text: Monika Popp, Marius Trzaski & Michael Danner / Fotos: Marius Trzaski
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C 
hildren and adolescents from Leopoldshafen, Wössingen, 
Rheinbreitbach, and Chur in Switzerland came with their 

trainers to the now annual, 11th children‘s and youth course in 
Oberkessach; which, thanks to its mixture of Ai (= harmony) and Ki (= 
energy), is a whole special atmosphere.

Impressed by the hospitality and personality of Sensei Nakajima, the 
22 young aikidokas tried very seriously to implement the techniques 
and corrections during the first training session at 10:30 a.m., while 
Marius cooked for everyone. Then there was finally lunch and, when 
the weather was fine, everyone could not only enjoy pasta, sausages, 
and salad, but also meet and get to know each other better.

After that, exercise, fun, and games were on the program. And so, 
with various offers such as football, ladder golf, and Viking chess, the 
time flew by.

After the extensive break, the children were divided into respective 
groups by rank and were able to complete the next training session 
with a focus on examination techniques. The training required every-
one to concentrate again. So, everyone had earned the eagerly awaited 
stick bread grilling at the campfire.

Tired and exuberant, everyone set off for the last program of the day: 
the night hike. However, what happened then literally left everyone 
amazed. The goal of the night hike was the 1000-year-old oak, which 
was probably the inspiration for the Oberkessacher coat of arms, a 
golden oak tree on a blue background.

On the way there, accompanied by the darkness, some children 
noticed that next to a factory jutting out of the fields with mysteri-
ously flashing lights, there was a person who seemed to be guarding 
the site. Everyone stopped and was petrified - Area 51 was nothing 
compared to this! Fortunately, the next morning it turned out that a 
tree in the dark had deceptively resembled a human silhouette.
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Fotos: 
Marius Trzaski

Text: 
Monika Popp, Marius Trzaski & Michael Danner

After an exciting night hike, everyone looked exhausted and tired for a place to sleep in the dojo, where they soon 
fell asleep in their sleeping bags.

On the last day, Michael and Marius planned and taught the Sunday training. In addition to techniques that served 
as a defense against weapon attacks, there was a sumo tournament and a bank fight in which coordination and bal-
ance were important. Unfortunately, this training also came to an end.

The course came to an end with packing and tidying up and all departed for home in different directions - full of 
new impressions, ideas, and also with new friendships and acquaintances.compared to this! Fortunately, the next 
morning it turned out that a tree in the dark had deceptively resembled a human silhouette.
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November 16, 2019 – 
February 12, 2020

Promotions
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Aikido
10. Kyu Scheffler, Ruben Rheinbreitbach
10. Kyu Hopp, Leo Rheinbreitbach
10. Kyu Pesau, Ida Rheinbreitbach

9. Kyu Winkelmann, Valentin Leopoldshafen-JG

8. Kyu Kelmendi, Leon Leopoldshafen-JG
8. Kyu Madlener, Elias Leopoldshafen-JG
8. Kyu Krznaric, Lana Leopoldshafen-JG
8. Kyu Krznaric, Gabriel Leopoldshafen-JG
8. Kyu Althaus, David Christian Rheinbreitbach
8. Kyu Althaus, Johannes Nikolaj Rheinbreitbach

6. Kyu Krenzer, Janik Wi-Sonnenberg
6. Kyu Constabel, Justus Wi-Sonnenberg

5. Kyu Seefelt, Nancy Mt.Pleasant
5. Kyu Helbing, Marc Heidelberg
5. Kyu Reschke, Christian Cottbus
5. Kyu Dumitrescu, Luigi Sibiu
5. Kyu Mutiu, Ciprian Ilie Sibiu

4. Kyu Hammann, Christopher Ulm-Jablonski
4. Kyu Sober, Scott Mt. Pleasant
4. Kyu Rocco, John Wi-Sonnenberg

2. Kyu Demachkovych, Volodymyr München

1. Kyu Fulea, Ovidiu Sibiu
1. Kyu Maier, Alexander Oberkessach
1. Kyu Kiefer, Christian Heidelberg
1. Kyu Buege, Johannes Heidelberg

1. Dan Gerst, Gabriele HD Umlauf
1. Dan Niederbacher, Petra Heidelberg

3. Dan Downes, Nigel Cottbus

5. Dan Buder, Claudia Weimar

6. Dan Scheitler, Gerhard München
6. Dan Hubl, Bernd Wiesbaden
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Daitoryu Aiki Jujutsu
5. Kyu Stäbe, David Oberkessach
5. Kyu Lindenbach, Yves Oberkessach
5. Kyu Kuban, Robert Cottbus
5. Kyu Lensch, Marco Flensburg
5. Kyu Burse, Benjamin Weimar
5. Kyu Merker, Franz Weimar
5. Kyu Wichmann, Arian Weimar
5. Kyu Marks, Juliane Flensburg
5. Kyu Demiray, Vesile Nisan Ulm-Jablonski
5. Kyu Kipke, Eugen Wi-Sonnenberg
5. Kyu Daun, Marcel Lahnstein
5. Kyu Keuper, Ronny Lahnstein
5. Kyu Lohf, Stefan Flensburg

4. Kyu Fulea, Ovidiu Sibiu
4. Kyu Ahrens, Christina Oldenswort
4. Kyu Schwierzy, Tino Schkeuditz
4. Kyu Jehle, Charlene SG KIT
4. Kyu Diefenbach, Wolfgang Lahnstein
4. Kyu Beuchle, Guenter SG KIT
4. Kyu Thies, Enrico Dresden
4. Kyu Schoene, Hendrik Dresden
4. Kyu Niederbacher, Petra Heidelberg
4. Kyu Salchow, Eva Dresden
4. Kyu Schulz, Udo Schkeuditz
4. Kyu Kaden, Mario Dresden
4. Kyu Owczarek, Kai Lahnstein

3. Kyu Tranca, Liviu Sibiu
3. Kyu Roessler, Jens Oberkessach
3. Kyu Becker, Amadeus Cottbus
3. Kyu Weingärtner, Tobias Walzbachtal
3. Kyu Gvirtz, Alejandro Heidelberg
3. Kyu Werner, Max SG KIT
3. Kyu Kilb, Patrick Lahnstein
3. Kyu Rotter, Tajalli HD-Umlauf
3. Kyu Mensch, Friederike HD-Umlauf
3. Kyu Regel, Ralf Cottbus

2. Kyu Rispeter, Harald SG KIT
2. Kyu Pahlke, Rainer Oldenswort
2. Kyu Jung, Bernd Dresden

1. Kyu Hoaghea, Teodor Sibiu
1. Kyu Dieterle, Michael Oberkessach
1. Kyu Kowallik, Peter Dresden
1. Kyu Schneider, Daniel Cottbus

2. Dan Walz, Marion Oberkessach
2. Dan Kowallik, Gudrun Dresden
2. Dan Clausen, Gunnar Oldenswort
2. Dan Irrgang, Daniel Großräschen
2. Dan Tischer, Christoph Großräschen

4. Dan Theobald, Helmut Oberkessach
4. Dan Kowallik, Henry Dresden
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2020

Seminars
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Seminars 2020
Sat 14. March 	    Pforzheim: Aikido Prüfungsvorbereitungs-Seminar
	 with Michael Danner, Jochen Schröder and Charlene Jehle

Sat 9. – Sun 10. May 	 Shinki-Dojo Oberkessach: Aikido Youth Seminar
	 with Michael Danner

Sat 16. – Sun 17. May 	 München: Shinki Toho Seminar
	 with M. D. Nakajima Hoshu

Sat 13. – Sun 14. June 	 Weimar: Aikido/Daitoryu Seminar
	 with Michael Daishiro Nakajima Shihan

Mon 29. June – Sat 4. July 	 Oldenswort: Eiderstedter Aiki-Budo-Summer Seminar
	 with Duncan Underwood

Sat 4. – Sun 5. July 	 München: Aikido/Daitoryu Seminar
	 with M. D. Nakajima Shihan

Fre 17. – Sun 19. July 	 Muroran / Hokkaido / Japan: Daitoryu Aiki Jujutsu Bokuyokan
	 with Michael Daishiro Nakajima Shihan

Tue 18. – Sat 22. August 	 Rovinj / Kroatien: Aiki Budo Summer Seminar
	 with M. D. Nakajima Soke

Sat 12. – Sun 13. Sep.	 Schkeuditz: Aiki Budo Seminar
	 with Claudia Buder and Henry Kowallik

Sat 26. – Sun 27. Sep.	 Königheim: Shinki Toho Seminar
	 with M. D. Nakajima Hoshu

Sat 17. – Sun 18. Oct.	 Edingen: Shinkiryu Aiki Budo Seminar
	 with M. D. Nakajima Soke

Sat 24. – Sun 01. Nov.	    Hiddensee: Aiki Budo Seminar
	 with Petra and Bernd Hubl

Sat 07. – Sun 08. Nov.	       Dresden: Shinkiryu Aiki Budo Seminar
	      with M. D. Nakajima Soke
	
Sat 21. – Sun 22. Nov.	 Bartholomä: Shinkiryu Aiki Budo Seminar
	 with M. D. Nakajima Soke
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Preview Shinki News No. 20
The next edition of Shinki News will be published in June 2020.

If you would like to contribute to Shinki News, please submit your contribution(s) to: 
shinkinews@shinkiryu.de and we will contact you to discuss the formalities.

Have a nice spring time full of Ki!
Shinki News Team.
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